INTERGENERATIONAL HOUSING NETWORK
Minutes of the second meeting – Tuesday 2 July 2019, 2-4pm, Leeds
Present
	Emma Garland
	Hull CC/WCMT

	Stephen Burke
	United for All Ages

	Sam Dalton
	The Challenge

	Rachel Endall
	Clarion Housing Group

	Beryl Gillespie
	CHS Group

	Deborah Fox
	Homeshare UK

	Jennifer Challinor
	Crichton Trust

	Clare Skidmore
	Housing LIN

	Julie Smith
	Corstophine + Wright

	Karen Cowan
	Ongo

	John Welham
	Leeds Older People’s Forum

	
	

	APOLOGIES were received from 26 others
	



1. Stephen Burke, chair, welcomed everyone to the second meeting of the Intergenerational Housing Network, which Emma Garland had initiated following her Winston Churchill fellowship and report. Although a growing number of people had expressed interest in the network and despite the excellent presentations planned for this meeting, many had sent their apologies and had been unable to travel to Leeds. This was an issue for the future of the network and its activities.
 
2. All present introduced themselves and their relevant interests. A range of organisations and roles were represented.

3. At the previous network meeting Haringey council had presented about its planned scheme housing young parents in a sheltered housing project. On 1 July the first parents were housed in the scheme and an evaluation of the project is taking place. 

4. Beryl Gillespie from CHS Group presented on their Cambridge-based project housing postgraduate students in a sheltered scheme which had been developed with the Cambridge Students Hub. After two years the project is closing due to grant issues with the sheltered scheme funder. The project has had some notable successes and has been well evaluated. Beryl answered questions re the selection of students, funding, tenancy, tenant participation, rent, age flexibility, and the project’s legacy. While there were issues to raise with Homes England – SB to follow up – the project also showed the potential for other sheltered schemes without similar funding issues to develop intergenerational projects. Beryl’s presentation is on the United for All Ages website.   

5. Jennifer Challinor from the Crichton Trust presented about their ambitious plans for a 21st Century Village in Dumfries and Galloway. It tackles the big issues of ageing, climate change and technology in a low population density, rural setting to create a community where people of all ages can lead a fulfilled 100 year life, valuing their experience and knowledge throughout the life course. Questions included differences between Scotland and the rest of the UK, models of ownership, lifetime homes standard, technology in the home.  Jennifer’s presentation is on the United for All Ages website.

6. Deborah Fox from Homeshare UK presented on the growth of the homeshare movement in the UK and their plans for further development. There are now 23 homeshare schemes across the UK supporting some 450 matches of older and younger people, but there is massive scope to grow this further (particularly when compared to other countries). Deborah answered questions re rent, fees and other payments, hours of practical support, safeguarding and regulation, local authority support, culture and supporting growth. Deborah’s presentation is on the United for All Ages’ website.  
  
7. Beryl, Jennifer and Deborah were congratulated for their presentations showing three very different ways in which intergenerational housing schemes could be developed.

8. Other attendees flagged up work they are currently involved with including a new care development in York, the Ebbsfleet community/housing development, the recent report on intergenerational connection by the All Party Parliamentary Group on Social Integration, and the Older People’s Housing Champions Network. 

9. [bookmark: _GoBack]Future of the Intergenerational Housing Network – the initial funding has now been used. Emma and Stephen have been discussing with Housing LIN about how they could host the network and support meetings and other activities to share learning and ideas and influence future developments of intergenerational housing eg commissioning. All wanted to see the continued development of the Intergenerational Housing Network. Clare Skidmore outlined a couple of possible funding models – either membership/subscription by all network members or one sponsor of approx £12k pa. SB would email all those so far signed up to the network for their responses. He would also contact the Centre for Ageing Better CEO to seek support.   
